
                 

FIFTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME                                   14-15 JULY 2018

       

UNIVERSITY PARISH OF CHRIST SUN OF JUSTICE 
 

SUMMER MASS SCHEDULE 
MONDAY thru THURSDAY:  5:15 PM; FRIDAY:  12:10 PM 

SATURDAY:  5:15 PM VIGIL MASS  
SUNDAY:  10:00 AM  

HOLY DAYS: AS ANNOUNCED IN THE BULLETIN  
MEMORIAL MASSES: FIRST SUNDAY OF THE MONTH @ 10:00 AM 

      
Our Mission Statement:  Empowered by the Holy Spirit, we proclaim we are God’s people under the banner of The University 
Parish of Christ Sun of Justice. Through our words and actions, the Good News of Christ Jesus is announced here at 
Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute: students, staff, faculty, alumni, and local community members.  As God’s people on a 
spiritual journey, we are committed to lifelong learning, integrating faith with arts, science and technology.  In addition, we 
endeavor to manifest justice and charity called for by our faith to make real the presence of a loving Christ, here and 
wherever we find ourselves. 
Our Vision Statement:  The University Parish of Christ Sun of Justice – Responding to God’s love through servant 
leadership, a diverse welcoming community. 

  

Parish Membership: Renewal every September.  Anyone wishing to join please ask for a membership form from the Chaplains’ 
Office or Fr. Ed at anytime. 
Location of C+CC: 2125 Burdett Ave. (across from BARH dorms) Open 8:30 am – 10:30 pm 
Mailing address: RPI Chaplains’ Office, Rensselaer Union - Rm. 3514, 110 Eighth Street, Troy, NY 12180  
Telephone: (C+CC) 274-7793 Fax: (C+CC) 274-5945 (Chaplains’ Office) Mary Holbritter 276-6518 Diane Waters 276-6517 
E-mail: (Chaplains’ Office): holbrm@rpi.edu; waterd3@rpi.edu  
Web site: (C+CC) http://www.chapelandculturalcenter.org  (PARISH) http://www.christsunofjustice.org  
Director of C+CC: Kevin Krolik, 274-7793, krolik2@rpi.edu; Scheduling of C+CC for any function: 274-7793  
Director of Music:  Barbara Musial, musiab@sage.edu  
When entering the C+CC, please turn off all devices that may interrupt a service or private prayer.  Thanks!                                      
                  
Father Ed Kacerguis, Pastor:  fred@rpi.edu                                                                         Joseph Romand, Deacon: romanj6@rpi.edu 
Office: 276-6518 or C+CC & Slavin House: 274-7793 ext. 13                     Office: 276-6518 or C+CC & Slavin House: 274-7793 ext. 11 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK: (15 July: FIFTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME) Am 7:12-15; Eph 1:3-14 or 1:3-10; 

Mk 6:7-13. (Monday) Is 1:10-17; Mt 10:34-11:1. (Tuesday) Is 7:1-9; Mt 11:20-24. (Wednesday) Is 10:5-7, 13b-16; 

Mt 11:25-27. (Thursday) Is 26:7-9, 12, 16-19; Mt 11:28-30. (Friday) Is 38:1-6, 21-22, 7-8; Mt 12:1-8. (Saturday) 

Mi 2:1-5; Mt 12:14-21. (22 July: SIXTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME) Jer 23:1-6; Eph 2:13-18; Mk 6:30-34. 

 

A HEARTFELT THANK YOU TO CHARMAYNE & TOM TILSTON AND MARYANN & BILL CAREY for hosting 

last week’s COFFEE HOUR. The next COFFEE HOUR will be held on 12 August, following the 10:00 am Mass.  

Mark your calendars and plan on attending. 

 

TO ALL WHO ARE WITH US FOR STUDENT ORIENTATION FOR THE CLASS OF 2022: WELCOME!! This visit 

may be brief, but we look forward to having you join us in late August as you begin your tenure with us!! 

 

PLEASE NOTE: There will be NO daily Mass at the C+CC on Friday, 20 July. 

 

If you’re interested in becoming Catholic or know someone who is, or if you haven’t celebrated the sacraments 

of Eucharist or Confirmation, RCIA is for you!  For more information, contact Fr. Ed, or Rosanne Rose at 

rose.fr@verizon.net or (518) 785-6253. 

 

THIS WEEK, FOOD FOR THE HUNGRY OF TROY. Please consider a donation to our local food pantries. Checks 

may be made payable to Unity House or Bethany Center.  

 

WELCOME TO ALL OUR VISITORS AND NEW PARISHIONERS! If you regularly attend our services here, or 

would like to keep up to date with our programs and schedule of events, we invite you to join the parish. Your 

registration also helps us to provide sacraments, sick visits and other assistance you may need. Membership 

forms are found in hallway. Thank you and we wish you many blessings! 

 

Do you have NEWS FOR THE BULLETIN? Just contact the Chaplain’s Office at 276-6517 or send information 

to both Mary and Diane at holbrm@rpi.edu and waterd3@rpi.edu. 

 

SUNDAES ON SUNDAY - The 15TH Annual Old Fashioned Ice Cream Community Extravaganza will be held at 

the Dominican Retreat & Conference Center on Sunday, 19 August, from 12 noon – 4:00 pm. The event is free 

and everyone is welcome! Take a tour of the Center and Windmill and you can enter a drawing for a free 

retreat weekend. Their musical choir will be presenting concerts at 1pm and 2:30 pm. They will also offer a 

Child ID Program and an Adult Medical Safety ID Program provided by New York Life. For the Adult Program, 

bring a list of prescriptions you are currently taking and name/s & phone number/s of your doctor/s.  This 

information goes on the card you will receive. For more information, please call the Center at  

(518) 393-4169; email: dslcny@nybiz.rr.com or visit www.dslcny.org. 
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GENERATIONS IN FAITH TOGETHER (GIFT): (Contact: Deacon Joe Romand, romanj6@rpi.edu) 

--GIFT will resume in the fall at the start of the 2018-2019 academic year. We will continue our video series 

with, and discussions about, the Gospel of Luke, the gospel (Cycle C) proclaimed at Sunday Liturgies beginning in 

the upcoming Advent Season. Have a blessed summer! 

 

COLLEGE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL #13635: (Contact: John Torborg, torboj@rpi.edu) 

--Our mission is to promote the moral, intellectual, and spiritual development of young men as well as to 

contribute to Catholic life on campus through acts of charity, social events and opportunities for faith 

formation. If you’re interested in becoming a College Knight or learning more about us, contact GK John! 

 

NEWMAN CATHOLIC FELLOWSHIP (Contact: Daniel Trosa, trosad@rpi.edu)  

--The NCF is one of the groups for Catholic Students here on the campus of RPI. Meeting weekly while school 

is in session, we grow together in our faith and form relationships with each other through the strengthening in 

our relationships with the Lord. Like our page on Facebook at Newman Catholic Fellowship for updates and 

contact information. If you have any questions, comments or suggestions feel free to message one of the 

officers. God bless! 

 

CHAPEL + CULTURAL CENTER: (Contact: Kevin Krolik, krolik2@rpi.edu)  

--In the Gallery: The ARC of Rensselaer County and the Center for Disability Services will jointly hold the 

gallery exhibition entitled “Side by Side”.  

***** 

 

A Family Perspective, by Bud Ozar:  

Jesus sent out His apostles without a lot of “things” because THINGS distract. We collect, argue about and 

protect our “things.” Garage sales only transfer “things.” We even ignore each other because we have “things” 

to do. What “things” are separating you from your family? 

 

THE ANNUAL ANATOMICAL GIFT PROGRAM MEMORIAL SERVICE at Historic St. Agnes Cemetery in 

Menands, NY will take place on Monday, 13 August, at 2:00 pm. St. Agnes Cemetery donates grave space and 

internment services for Catholics who have donated their bodies to the Anatomical Gift Program at the Albany 

Medical College. Family and friends of individuals who chose to donate and are being interred are invited to join 

our staff and the medical students of this program for a very poignant memorial service at the St. Agnes 

Cemetery Mausoleum. In 1983, Albany Diocesan Cemeteries partnered with Albany Medical Center to offer 

grave space in appreciation and respect for the sacrifice that these individuals and their families have made for 

medical science. Since then, 502 Anatomical Gift internments have been completed. When studies by medical 

students are completed, the body is cremated and placed in an urn. After the memorial service, each urn is 

buried in an individual grave. The grave is enough space to permit the burial of a second urn, of a spouse or 

close relative. The grave may be marked with a bronze memorial and flower vase. Bronze memorials may be 

purchased at the cemetery. Family, friends, medical students and others who wish to pay their respects are 

encouraged to join us to honor those who have made this sacrifice.     

 

GOLF FOR GOOD! Join us for the 6th Annual Golf for Good to benefit Unity House and Catholic Charities in 

Rensselaer County. This event will be held on Monday, 20 August, at the Schuyler Meadows Golf Club, in 

Loudonville. After a day of golf, we’ll have cocktails and dinner where winners will be announced. Tickets are 

$195 individual/$750 foursome and include lunch, dinner and prize entries. Dinner only tickets are available for 

$75. Contact Mandy at events@UnityHouseNY.org or call her at (518) 274-2607, ext. 4139 to register.  

 

ST. PETER’S HEALTH PARTNERS is sponsoring a free 16 week Diabetes Prevention Program. It offers a CDC 

approved curriculum, the skills you need to lose weight, be more physically active, and manage stress. You will 

receive support from other participants and a trained lifestyle coach to guide you and encourage you. The next 

program begins on Friday, 3 August, from 10:00 – 11:00 am, at the Troy Public Library. To learn more or to 

register, go to sphp.com/DPP or contact Kate.Ratigan@sphp or call (518) 471-3224.    

  

    

 
     
 

MUSIC FOR EUCHARIST 

 

Gathering Song          #549 All the Ends of the Earth 

Responsorial Psalm 85     Lord, Let Us See Your Kindness 

Gospel Acclamation    Alleluia  

Preparation Hymn       #406 In Christ Alone 

Opening Acclamation   Holy 

Memorial Acclamation   Save Us, Savior  

Lamb of God    Lamb of God 

Communion           #794 We Are God’s People 

Recessional           #533 O Bless the Lord, My Soul 
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